Hovember 12, 1941

Supt. Robert D. Baldwin Riverview Drive Morgantown, West Virginia

Dear Bob,

It was fine to get your letter and I want to assure you that nothing would give me as much pleasure as to drop by and see you levely people. I am taking your letter home to read to Mrs. Allen and if and when we drive back for Bob and Bleaner we certainly will endeavor to include in our itinerary a short visit with you.

Bob has his car there in Philadelphia, but he makes very little use of it. On the week-ends Eleanor and he drive around some, but with his heavy medical schedule he is doing very little but work at the present time. When spring opens up I am going to suggest that some week-end he drive over and say, "helle" to you, but do not count too strongly on the youngster doing this. But we will sometime.

I am Chairman of the Program Committee and I will see that the members of Rotary are reminded of one of their fine members back in 1931-33. It has always been a great and happy recollection to me to have been associated with you.

With all good wishes I am

Sincerely,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach